
Notice of Public Participation – Village of Ballston Spa Municipal Meetings 
 
Because of the current viral pandemic, the Village will be moving all public meetings to an online format 
effective immediately. We recognize that there will undoubtedly be glitches as we adjust to the system, 
but we will do our best to ensure that the public continues to have access to all meetings. 
 
The platform we have chosen for meetings is called ZOOM. You can access it from a computer or smart 
phone and can download the free zoom app from zoom.us. To access each meeting you will need a 
zoom meeting number and password. We will post that meeting number as it becomes available to us. 
Our zoom license limits us to 100 participants per meeting, but we have not had that many people in a 
meeting in recent memory. (To increase that number would increase our subscription price, so I would 
like to avoid that if possible.) 
 
Our first zoom meeting will be the Village Board meeting at 7:00 on Monday, March 23.  
 
Please bear with us as we figure out how best to use this new technology. It is our goal to continue to 
have the opportunity both for the public to attend meetings and for them to speak (or “chat” online) 
during the public comment portions of the meetings. 


